By e-mail

No. K3-13490/TC/2008 Transport Commissionerate, Kerala
Trans Towers, Thiruvananthapuram
Dated 08.03.2010

From
The Transport Commissioner,
Thiruvananthapuram.

To
1) All Deputy Transport Commissioners
2) All Regional Transport Officers.

Sir,

Sub: Motor Vehicles Department — Pension — Settlement of pension of
employees due to retire on 31.03.2010 — compliance report called for —
reg.

Ref: (1) This office endorsement No. K3/19295/TC/09 dated 22.10.09
(2) Government letter No. 10531/Pen.B1/10/Fin. Dated 11.02.10

As per the reference 1% cited, copy of Accountant General’s letter requesting to
submit pension papers of all the employees of the department, who are due to retire on
31.03.2010 was forwarded to you for compliance and necessary action. Government as
per the letter referred 2™ above have informed that pension papers of many
employees are yet to be forwarded to Accountant General and that Accountant General /
Government shall not be responsible for the belated payment of pensionary benefits in
cases of delayed submission of pension papers and consequent loss if any. Enclosing
herewith a copy of the Government letter referred above, you are requested to forward
pension papers of those employees of the department, who haven't filed their pension
papers so far, urgently to Accountant General and furnish compliance report within a
week itself.

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-
Senior Finance Officer,
For Transport Commissioner
Approved for issue,

BH__

Senior Superintendent
1d.
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GOVERNMENT OF KER & LA

No. 10531/PEN.B1 /10/FIN.

From

The Additional Chief Secretary (Finance).

To

The Tranport Commissioner,
Motor Vehicles Department
Thiruvananthapuram i

Sir,

Sub: - Expeditious settlement of pension cases-Furthéer frstroctions:
Regarding.

Finance (Pension-B) Department,
Thiruvananthapuram,

13

Ref: - (1) Circular No. 43/09/ Fin, dated 11.5.2009.
(2) D.O. Letter No.PM/2/1435/09-10/462 dated 25.1.2010 from the

Deputy Accountant General ().

In the Circular cited 1%, all Heads of Departments were instructed to
forward pension papers sufficiently early to the Accountant General (A&E) well
before 30t September every year, in order to avoid inordinate delay in sanctioning

pensionary claim.

The Accountant General (A&E), Kerala in his letter cited 2" has
brought to the notice of the Government that out of 19000 pension cases, during
the current financial year 8000 pension papers are yet to be received, which causes
inconvenience to the Accountant General to sanction a huge number of pension

cases at a time.

All Heads of Departments are therefore requested to submit pension

papers urgently to

the

Accountant General (A&E). Accountant

General/Government shall not be responsible for the belated payment of

pensionary benefits in cases of delaved submission of pension papers and

consequent loss 1f any.

———

Yours faithfully,

My

_n—'—'-'_'_-_-

B. SYAMALADEVI AMMA,
ADDITIONAL SECRETARY,
For Additional Chief Secretary (Finance).
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